Town of Greenville Board of Selectmen Minutes – March 21, 2019

Call to order in the Selectmen's Office, 46 Main Street, Greenville at 1:05 p.m. Present: Chairperson Carla Mary, Selectwomen Margaret Bickford, and Town Administrator Tara Sousa.

The Town Administrator discussed a water/sewer metering issue, wherein six months prior, Utility Partners staff had investigated a high reading (at the request of the TA) and come to the conclusion that the recently installed meter was bad. The meter was changed, but this cycle's reading was even higher. Subsequent investigation found that a toilet was leaking. Selectman Doug Reardon was contacted to participate in the meeting remotely, and the Town Administrator re-explained the issue. Chairperson Mary discussed that while Utility Partners staff are not plumbers and residents are responsible for their own plumbing, this situation is unusual in that these homeowners were given a false impression that an issue existed with the Town's equipment and not theirs. The Selectmen agreed that a flat rate bill was appropriate given the circumstance. The Town Administrator will request confirmation of repair from the homeowner. The Town Administrator was also directed to contact Rob Lauricella of Utility Partners to develop standard operating procedures for service calls initiated by the Town. Selectmen Reardon discontinued participation in the meeting.

The Selectmen reviewed the slideshow of photos submitted for the library's photo contest. Several photos were identified for display in the meeting room. The Selectmen also reviewed Town Report photos from prior years, identifying several additional display items.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectwoman Bickford, to adjourn at 2:21 p.m. Motion carried with 2 in favor, none opposed.

Subi	nitted	l by: Ta	ra S	ousa	/Tow	n Ad	minis	trator
Арр	roved	by:						
			,	/		/		

Carla C. Mary/Chairperson/

Douglas A. Reardon/Selectman

Margaret Bickford/Selectwoman